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May 11, 2016

Opening at 6:35pm with 39 members present

Serenity Prayer – All

Readings:
Intergroup Preamble:	Ryan
Twelve Traditions:	Jojo

New member introductions:	No new IGR’s or alternates 

Anniversaries in the month of April:	Ed- 27 years	Kimo- 3 years 

Approval of minutes for April, 2016 – with a correction to Wolf’s birthday
	Motion:	   Davis		Seconded:   Wanda
	Approved as corrected-   unanimous

A 3rd legacy election for the Steering Committee Secretary was held. Angela G. is our new Secretary.

Reports:
	Chair-Kalae H:  
· Kalae reported on OIG financial condition. He advised that the C.O. Mgr was hired to work 20 hours a week, but actually puts in an average of 30 hours weekly. We would like to pay her for her time, but as it stands, according to the projected budget, OIG will run out of funds by August. Kalae proposed many solutions and is looking for other suggested alternatives. 
· Cut hours, possibly closing on Saturdays.
· Ask the groups for more money. On average, we would need at least $15/per meeting or $25/per group each month in contributions to cover operating costs.
· Close the office and transfer the literature to a storage unit.
· Hire a secondary person to help with office duties.
· Create an ad hoc committee to research the feasibility of moving to another location. 
After many questions and much discussion, Kalae encouraged the reps. to take this information back to their groups to discuss, returning with additional solutions and input. Presently, our rent is $1252/monthly. Our office is in a secured building, the rent includes utilities, cleaning, and one parking space. There was also discussion of caravanning to our meetings to make announcements regarding our predicament. 

	Treasurer-Elise C:  
· Total income for April was $5,641.16; contributions were $3,567.30; our expenses were $5,722.03; ending up in the red with $(80.87).  
· Cash on hand is $7,870.48; inventory is $4,674.25, with a literature order of $956.40 in process.
· Our prudent reserve savings account now reflects a deposit of $500 made this month leaving us with a balance of $2,500.73.
· Activities: Founders Day; we collected $1608 for T-shirts and lunch ticket sales and have spent $1690.05 as of April 30. Founders Day is paying for itself.
· The residual balance of $2,991.10 in IRS 2015 payroll taxes has been paid. 
· We are still exploring ideas in hopes to cut expenses and increase revenue. Our monthly operating cost averages $4,900. Our year-end projection puts us at an anticipated deficit of $(3,412). We would like to increase the manager’s hours from 20 to 30 hours a week, but cannot afford to increase her salary at this time.

Central Office Report-Adina M, Central Office Manager:  
· In the month of April, we had 60 people visit Oahu Central Office and provided literature to 57 of those guests. We had a total of 217 calls during business hours, of those 12 were 12 step in nature; 147 were regarding meetings times and locations and 77 were for information and the balance (5) requests for literature.
· We received 230 after hour calls. Thank you Phone Angels.
· Oahu Central Office supported various group activities in April: The Veterans panel selling $7.00 AAWS approved literature, the Sponsorship Workshop selling $88.02 AAWS approved literature, The Concepts Workshop selling $23.50 AAWS approved literature and the Area17 PI Committees Diabetes Conference supplying them with 200 schedules.
· DCM’s, please confirm the groups in your district. Meetings need to be confirmed before any changes to the Meeting Schedule can take place. 
· Central Office still needs 16 volunteers to answer phones in the office. All in-office time slots and after-hour phone angels are currently available.  We were able to train 1 new in-office volunteer and 1 phone angel volunteer.  
· We had been asked to update meeting schedules based on ADA compliance. If your meeting meets ADA standards please contact us so that we can update the schedule with this information.
· We are working on keeping the events up-to-date and have included the Area17 calendar to our website.

Vice-chair/activities-Josh T: 
· not in attendance

Area Report-Bob H, Area Alternate Delegate: 
· The Committee Meeting scheduled for May 21 in Waianae.
· Presentation of Area Budget will be made.
· The Area Delegate will present her first Report Back to the Committee since returning from New York

Old Business:
· none

New Business:
· See The Chair’s report.
	
Announcements:
· The Aloha Women’s Luncheon will be held on July 16, tickets are priced at $37

Closing at 8:00pm
The Responsibility Pledge
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